Board of Works and Public Safety Meeting 3/21/2022:

The meeting began at 5:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. In attendance was Mayor Kelsey, Clerk-
Treasurer Cummins, Superintendent Walls, Chief Parker, Officer Cowan as well as Board Member
Heckley. Board Member Hoeppner was not present.

Chief's Report: An updated quote for 3 car cameras and 5 body cameras was presented from Watch
Guard for purchase over 5 years in the amount of $46,553.00. After discussion, Mayor Kelsey moved
to proceed as proposed, second by Board Member Heckley, all present in favor. All Woodburn Officers
passed Field Sobriety training that took place over the last few weekends.

Superintendent's Report: The storm line has been replaced where construction is taking place on Main
Street. As weather allows, concrete curbs and sidewalk will be poured on the south side of the street
there as well. The Superintendent went over other details relevant to this project. Water pressure testing
occurred within Homestead Addition for the current phase of home building. Several tests were
performed in the front section with all tests passing. Currently, the results of the back section are yet to
be determined.

Clerk-Treasurer's Report: Minutes were presented from the meeting on 3/7/2022. After inspection,
Mayor Kelsey moved to approve the minutes from 3/7/2022 as presented, second by Board Member
Heckley, all present in favor.

Mayor's Report: Nothing to report.

Board Member's Report: Board Member Heckley inquired as to whether or not BF Goodrich has
received and/or installed their water meter at this point. The Superintendent explained that he did not
think that this has occurred.

Audience: Nothing to report.

Mayor Kelsey moved to adjourn the meeting, second by Board Member Heckley, all present in favor.
Meeting was adjourned at 6:23pm.



